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MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Date: Wednesday,  21st March 2007 
Question No. 1
Question: Councillor Marie Corr   

"To ask the Manager to provide adequate public lighting in Killinarden park and to arrange to have the large amounts of broken glass removed from the footpaths in the park as a matter of urgency as this represents a significant health and safety risk to the public?”
Reply:
The County Council only provides public lighting on parks and open spaces only where there is significant pedestrian movement along routes to shops, churches, community centres etc. 

For the larger neighbourhood parks like Killinarden and other regional parks, lighting schemes are generally not provided as it encourages the use and traversing of these parks at night which, having regard to the current security situation, is considered undesirable and inherently unsafe. It should be noted that a lighting scheme was provided a number of years ago by the Parks Department in Killinarden Park at Knockmore(along the footpath adjoining the Whitestown stream), but unfortunately a number of the lighting poles have since been vandalized . 

With regard to the cleaning of footpaths, Killinarden Park, Jobstown Park and Kiltalown Park are all swept on a daily basis using a tractor sweeper and all accumulated broken glass and debris is removed. Due to the very high level of anti-social activity occurring on a nightly basis in these parks it is impossible to keep the paths free of broken glass at all times. 

